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OVERVIEW 

 

 

LOCATION & ACCESS 

PARTICIPANTS 

Owner: The Scenic Hudson Land Trust, Inc. 

Manager: Scenic Hudson  

Design: Hudson and Pacific Designs, Saugerties, NY 

Contractor: Maple Leaf Associates of Mahopac, NY 

Construction Cost: $285,000 

Grants Awarded: Hudson River Estuary Program Grant ($100,000) 

Project Timeframe: 2000-2006  

 

 

 

CASE STUDY WITH 11/2018 UPDATE: 

FOUNDRY DOCK PARK  

The original 2013 case study is on pages 1-4. The 2018 addendum updates the 
original. An eroding shoreline, impacted by human use, currents, waves and 

ice, was reconstructed to include vegetation, varied slopes and sinuous soft 

shoreline features. This engineered shoreline protects and enhances shoreline 

habitat and accommodates a boat launch and other recreational activities. 

Foundry Dock Park is located in the Village of Cold Spring in Putnam 

County, NY on the east side of the Hudson River at river mile 53.9. This 

site is open to the public and is a part of the Greenway Water Trail.  
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Storm water management was also an important issue addressed in this project. The park’s small parking 

lot was paved with permeable pavers and the paths were constructed of gravel to help decrease storm 

water runoff and prevent shoreline erosion caused by run-off.  

 

Completed in June 2006, the park features easily accessible trails, shady spaces with overlook decks and 

benches, a pervious parking lot, interpretive signs, gravel boat launch, and a resilient soft shoreline. The 

boat launch allows for excursions into Foundry Cove and Audubon New York's Constitution Marsh 

Sanctuary. There is little use by motorcraft because a special permit is required with restrictions on motor 

size, noise limits, and boat length, with rules posted on-site.  Scenic Hudson provides regular upkeep and 

maintenance.  

 

LESSONS LEARNED 

 In relatively sheltered areas, coir rolls are a soft shoreline option that is sturdy enough to stay 
in place even after years of heavy ice shear and wave action.  

 

 Permitting agencies were willing to grant permits for a soft shoreline approach, but shore-
lines with a substantial industrial history and/or close proximity to a brownfield site may be 
required to undergo additional review and approval.  

 
 
Photos, drawings, and information in this case study courtesy of Scenic Hudson and Hudson & Pacific Designs. 

Figure 4: Site plan of the park, courtesy of Hudson & Pacific Designs. 
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ADDENDUM TO 2013 CASE STUDY 

Photos taken in Fall 2016 and Fall 2017 show how things have changed since completion of the project in 

2006 and can be compared with photos in the original case study from March 2013.  

 

         

 
 

 

Figure A: A distant view of the shoreline looking East. A car boat launch is at the left, see site plan 
in Figure 4. Coir rolls and rip-rap revetment were used to protect this vulnerable area of the site in 

2006 (Photo taken 9/2017). Compare to Figure 2 photo taken in 2006 and Figure B, below. 

Figure B: A closeup of the shore as seen from afar in Figure A, above. Monitors conducting 

monitoring protocol found exposed geotextile under the rip-rap and remnants of coir log on 

eroding bank behind rip-rap. Property stewards will continue to monitor annually (Photo taken 

9/2016). Compare to Figure 3.   

 

 


